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PRINCIPAL’S  MESSAGE  
 
Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
It feels like forever since we used the good old newsletter. Having said that, I want to remind everyone of all our communication 
methods:- 
 
SchoolStream:    A free app downloadable to all phones. All parents should have this as it is our main form of transmitting  
         timely and possibly urgent messages. Set alerts to know when anything is posted. 
Facebook:        This is our celebration site so while we might discuss what’s happening it’s more often about what  has  
         happened. 
Digital Sign:        Here we display upcoming events, ongoing messages and important details. 
Newsletter:        We use the newsletter to do all of the above and it comes out every 2 weeks. This is not printed but posted via 
         Facebook and on SchoolStream. 
Notes:         These are a back-up measure to ensure we get to as many people as possible and generally go to all children. 
 
The children have done remarkably well settling back into school. It has been interesting to see where everyone is up to 
and how we keep learning moving forward. To be honest we couldn’t be happier about how the children are going. Well done 
everyone! 
 
COVID procedures are still in place. These include additional cleaning, hand washing, sanitizer, sneeze and cough protocols 
and some social distancing. Everyone is continuing to do this and making it easy to keep these processes strong. Please remem-
ber there is still no food sharing, Breakfast Club or lunches and students still need water bottles as bubblers are not to be used. 
 
Thank you to everyone for your co-operation at drop-off and pick-up times. Parents remain unable to come on to school        
campuses at this stage and we know this isn’t always easy but greatly appreciate your support in following Covid guidelines. 
 
Please note until further notice all Kinder children will ONLY be released from Gilmour Street to a parent and can be 
picked up from 3pm. 
 
If you need to alter afternoon travel arrangements for children can you please ring prior to 1:30pm. Regrettably too many 
parents ring at 3:13pm and expect messages relayed to children and are upset when this cannot happen. We will continue to do 
our best to support you, however ,you need to understand last minute messages are not always able to be dealt with. 
 
I have today placed a reminder in the newsletter around the DOE expectations of parent engagement and behavior at 
school. While I know that 99% of parents are polite, supportive and very friendly I need to remind everyone that staff will not 
tolerate being abused, verbally intimidated or sworn at. This could result in an Inclosed Lands Act letter and access to the school 
denied.  To the 99% we say thank you, you have our utmost appreciation and we love the great relationship we have with you. 
 
Our school is currently having a significant amount of painting to freshen up our learning    
spaces. It looks great alongside our amazing new furniture. I can’t wait until you can see it all, hopefully 
soon! 
 

Regards, 

Lance Cooper 
Principal. 



 



 



 


